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Minutes  

Minutes of the Parish Assembly 
Held in Grouville Parish Church on  
Tuesday, 19 March 2024 at 18:30 

 

PRESENT Mark A Labey – Connétable 
 
Daryn Cleworth – Parish Secretary and Minutes 
 
 

Apologies Procureur du Bien Public John Lamy 
CO Robert Hurley 
 
Centenier Paul Robinson – Belated apologies 
 

Open Meeting The Connétable opened the meeting and welcomed everyone 
present and pointed out the fire exits. He reminded everyone that the 
meeting would be recorded to assist accurate minute taking, and that 
recording would be deleted once the minutes have been approved at 
a subsequent Parish Assembly.  
 

1. To receive and if 

deemed advisable 

approve the 

Minutes of the 

Parish Assembly 

held on 19 

February 2024. 

 

The Connétable asked for any amendments or queries on the minutes 
of the Parish Assembly held on 19 February 2024. Mr John O’Brien 
drew attention to item 2 of the minutes, where he was proposed and 
seconded by two parishioners. He subsequently received a letter from 
the Attorney General stating that he would not be permitted to be 
sworn in due to being an alleged disruptive influence. Mr O’Brien 
continued by adding that the Solicitor General had previously 
confirmed that there were no complaints against him on his record. 
Mr O’Brien asked the Connétable why he was unable to fulfil his 
nomination. The Connétable replied that acceptance of nominations 
is made only through the Attorney General’s office and it is ultimately 
his opinion that carries, rather than that of the Parish. The Connétable 
then asked Mr O’Brien if he was contesting the minutes as that was 
the agenda item, to which Mr O’Brien replied he was not.   
 
The minutes were proposed by Drew Livingston and seconded by 
Tracy Laurent. 
 

2. To elect one 

Constable’s 

Officer for each of 

the Vingtaines of 

De Longueville 

and De La Rocque  

The Connétable asked for nominations for the role of Constable’s 
Officer for the Vingtaine De Longueville. There were no nominations. 
 
The Connétable asked for nominations for the role of Constable’s 
Officer for the Vingtaine De La Rocque.  
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 Robert Le Brocq was proposed by Drew Livingston and seconded by 
Tracy Laurent.  
 
Mr Livingston said Mr Le Brocq had already served a three year term 
and had proved to be a reliable officer. He added that Mr Le Brocq 
was a motorcycle rider, which had proved invaluable to the Parish in 
large events, none more so than the Visite Royale held in 2022, which 
saw Mr Le Brocq carry out a sterling job by manning a multitude of 
check points throughout the Parish.  
 
With no further nominations, the Connétable declared Mr Le Brocq 
duly elected. The Connétable thanked Mr Le Brocq for volunteering 
his time to further serve the Parish and warned him to appear at the 
Royal Court on Friday, 22 March 2024 for swearing in.  
 
 

Meeting Closed The Connétable closed the meeting at 18:36. 
 

 


